新东方太原培训学校吧 咨询电话: 0351-3782999

太原市 2015~2016 学年第二学期七年级第四次测评

英语试卷

I 听力题 略		
II.单项选择(共 15 小题,每4	卜题 1 分,满分 15 分)	
从 A、B、C 三个选项中,	选出可以填入空白处的最佳流	选项,并将其字母标号填入题前的括号内。
() 21. The girl is in danger.	Let's call the police to help	
A. she	B. her	C. hers
解析:考查代词:这个女孩儿	L身处危险。让我们叫警察去精	序助。she 主格;her 宾格或形容词性物主代词,
hers 名词性物主代词。答案选	₫ B。	
() 22. Let's go to the	. The movie Captain America II	I (美国队长 3) is on.
A. cinema	B. hotel	C. bank
解析:考查名词:让我们去_	。电影《美国队长》正在_	上映。cinema 电影院;hotel 宾馆;bank 银行。答案选
A。	7	
() 23. Shanghai Disney Res	ort(上海迪斯尼乐园)is	. Quite a lot of children want to visit it.
A. noisy	B. expensive	C. exciting
解析:考查形容词:上海迪斯	所尼乐园是。很多孩子想	去参观它。Noisy 吵闹的; expensive 昂贵的; exciting
令人激动的。答案选 C。		35K 73
() 24. Subway Line 2 in Tai	yuan will be finished in 2018. Pe	ople can take subways
A. again	B. soon	C. yet
解析:考查时间副词:地铁二	二号线在太原将被完成在 2018	年。人们能够乘坐地铁。again 再一次; soon 很
快; yet 已经。答案选 B。		
() 25. Go Fenhe Riv	ver, you will see some beautiful b	oridges.
A. along	B. into	C. under
解析:考查介词。汾河	走, 你将看到一些漂亮的桥。;	along 沿着;into 进入;under 在…下面。答案选 A。
() 26 you want to b	uy fruit cheaply, you can get som	e from group buying (团购).
A. If	B. Before	C. So
解析:考查连词:你想	要买得水果便宜,你能从团购	上得到一些。If 如果; Before 在前面; So 所以。答
案选 A。		
() 27. Shanxi Museum is	for people of all ages. You	don't need to pay.
A. free	B. large	C. cheap
解析:考查形容词:山西博物	物馆是对于各个年龄段的。	人。你不需要付费。free 免费的; large 大的; cheap 便
宜的。答案选 A。		X 177
() 28the guide in the	ne mountain, please. Or you may	getlost.
A. Save	B. Follow	C. Stop



新东方太原培训学校吧	咨询电话: 0351-3782999	
解析:考查动词:请导游在山上。否则你可能迷路	。save 拯救;follow 跟随;stop 阻止。答案选 B。	
() 29.The mother told her child only to enjoy the red flowers,	not to them.	
A. describe B. grow	C. pick	
解析:考查动词:妈妈告诉她的孩子只欣赏红花,不要 选 C。	他们。describe 描述;grow 成长;pick 采摘。答案	
() 30. People think about the TV show Running Man	. Some like it, others don't.	
A. luckily B. differently	C. quickly	
解析:考查副词:人们认为关于电视节目《跑男》。 答案选 B。	luckily 幸运地;differently 不同地;quickly 快速地。	
() 31. During the Rio 2016 Olympic Games, as a sports lover	; I willto watch some night games on TV.	
A. stay up B. run away	C. get dressed	
解析:考查动词短语:在2016年里约热内卢奥运会期间,		
stay up 熬夜; run away 跑开; get dressed 穿上。答案选 A。		
() 32. —Did you get anything for your father on Father's Day	y'!	
—Yes, I I got him a pair of sunglasses.	C	
A. do B. did	C. was	
解析:考查时态:-在父亲节你给你父亲任何礼物里吗?- 是did 一般过去时; was 是 be 动词过去式。答案选 B。	E的,找给了。找给他一副太阳镜。do 一放现在式;	
() 33. —The weather in Taiyuan gave people a in Ma		
—Right. It was hot at noon, then it got cold in the after		
A. vacation B. gift	C. surprise	
解析:考查名词:-太原天气给人们一个在五月-是的。 物; surprise 惊讶。答案选 C。	中午是热的,之后下午变冷。vacation 假期;gift 礼	
() 34. —Would you like to join me for a bike ride this weeke	nd?	
— I love riding. I can't wait!		
A.Sorry, I can't B. Sure, I'd love to	C. Not at all	
解析:考查情景交际:-你将会喜欢加入我在周末骑行吗? 当然,我愿意。答案选B。	。我爱骑行。我迫不及待。Sure, I'd love to.	
() 35. — Good morning?		
—Yes, please. We'd like some orange juice.		
A. Can I take a message B. May I take your order	C. How can I help you	
解析:考查情景交际:-早上好。?-是的。我想来些标答案选 B。	吉汁。May I take your order?请问你需要一点什么吗?	
I ARC 20		
Ⅲ.完形填空(共10小题,每小题1分,满分10分)		
阅读下面短文,掌握其大意,然后从A、B、C三个选项中,选是	出一个最佳选项,并将其字母标号填入题前的括号内。	
Dear Miss Wu,		
I'm happy to be in my new school in Toronto. This is a	school in this big city. Many students wish to study	
here. 37, I can be one of them. Every day when it is 3		
with their school work in the library. I was very tired on school days when I came here last year, 39 now it is		
natural for me. Please don't about me too much because I can relax on weekends.		
is our life on weekends? It's quite different. Some	netimes we visit the42 to learn a lot about history	
or art. I think it's a great way to open up43 eyes in the	museum. And we often do some outdoor activities. Last	



新东方太原培训学校吧 咨询电话: 0351-3782999

weekend, I camped with my new classmates in the forest. We ____44___ some tents and slept in them for one night. It was a lot of fun. After that activity, I started to fall in love with this school.

Time waits for no man. ____45 a young man, what I should do is to make better use of my time and try to fill my mind with knowledge(知识).

36.	A.terrible	B.smart	C.popular
37.	A.Quickly	B.Luckily	C.Naturally
38.	A.beautiful	B.dark	C.slow
39.	A.so	B.because	C.but
40.	A.worry	B.move	C.hear
41.	A.When	B.Where	C.How
42.	A.forest	B.museum	C.park
43.	A.our	B.your	C.their
44.	A.woke up	B.cut up	C.put up
45.	A.About	B.As	C.With

解析:

36.C 考查形容词词义辨析。由下文的many students wish to study here可知,这个学校应该是受欢迎的,A糟糕的,B聪明的,语境不符,故选C。

37.B 考查副词词义辨析。文中前一句提到,很多学生想去那上学,所以我能在这所学校读书应该是一件幸运的事,A快速地,C自然地,意思不符,故选B。

38.B 考查形容词词义辨析。空后讲到outside in the evening可知,在漆黑的晚上,A美丽,C慢的,意思不符,故选B。

39.C 考查连词。前面提到那时我很累,下文讲到它对于我来说很自然,前后意思相反,故选转折连词but, A 所以, B因为, 意思不符, 故选C。

40.A 考查形容词短语辨析。worry about 担心,根据文意,我可以在周末放松故不用担心我,B移动,C听见,听说,不符合语境,故选A。

41.C 考查特殊疑问词。由回答It's quite different可知,是回答由how提出的特殊疑问句,A什么时候,B在哪里,意思不符,故选C。

42.B 考查名词词义辨析。下文提到learn a lot about history or art可知,应该在博物馆里可以学到这些。A森林,C公园,语境不符,故选B。

43.A 考查形容词性物主代词。此句话意思"我认为在博物馆参观是一种开阔我们眼界的好方法"并且前后文出现we, 故选A。

44.C 考查动词短语辨析。下文tent帐篷,因此应选择put up, 意为搭建帐篷。A唤醒, B切碎, 意思不符, 故选 C。

45.B 考查介词词义辨析。as a young man作为一个年轻人,A关于,C和...一起,意思均不符合,故选B。

IV. 阅读理解 (一) (共 10 小题,每小题 2 分,共 20 分)

阅读下列材料,从每小题 A、B、C 三个选项中,选出一个最佳选项,并将其字母标号填入题前的括号内。 (A)

Do you often eat out? Pizza Hut is a good place for you.



新东方太原培训学校吧 咨询电话: 0351-3782999

Pizza Hut

Welcome to Pizza Hut.

We have some great specials. We have different kinds of pizza(披萨饼) at very good prices, a large one for \$75, a medium one for \$50 and a small one for \$35. We have delicious soup and fruit salad, too. You can also call 1335264585 to order our food.

Address: 20 Yingze Street

Business hours: 7:00 am -12:00 pm



If you don't have time to eat out, you can order your favorite food at Xinleyuan Restaurant. Here is an order from Anna.

Xinleyuan Restaurant



Order:

Dish: gongbao chicken *1 Y2

Staple food: mutton noodles *2 Y16 Address: 21 Jianshe road

mapo tofu with rice *1 Y 10 Telephone number: 15110375645

Drinks: small orange juices *2 ¥14 Order time: 11:30 am

Total: Y 63

() 46. People go to Pizza Hut to e	at	
	A. delicious pizza	B.mapo tofu	C. mutton noodles
() 47. You can call Pizza Hut at _	to order food.	
	A. 15110375645	B.1335264585	C. 1395264585
() 48. Which is TRUE about Pizz	a Hut?	
	A. It's on Jianshe Road.		
	B. It has only two kinds of	pizza.	
	C. You can have pizza in the	ne evening.	
() 49. Anna paid for	gongbao chicken at Xinleyuan I	Restaurant.
	A. 35 yuan	B.16 yuan	C. 23 yuan
() 50. When did Anna order the fo	ood at Xinleyuan Restaurant?	
	A. At 7:00 am.	B.At 11:30 am.	C. At 12:00 pm.

解析:

文章大意:分别介绍了必胜客和新乐园餐厅菜品信息和订餐信息。

46.A 细节题。根据 Pizza Hut 图片中 "We have different kinds of pizza(披萨饼) at very good prices"可知人们可以 去 Pizza Hut 吃美味的披萨。

47. B 细节题。根据 Pizza Hut 图片中"You can also call 1335264585 to order our food."可知,你可以给必胜客打 1335264585 订餐。

48.C 细节题。根据 Pizza Hut 图片中"Business hours: 7:00 am –12:00pm"可知,晚上营业时间到晚上十二点,所以你可以在晚上吃披萨。其中,A 选项必胜客在建设路是错误选项,根据图中信息可知应该在迎泽大街。B 选项必胜客只有两种



新东方太原培训学校吧 咨询电话: 0351-3782999

披萨为错误选项,文章未提及。

49.C 细节题。由 Xinleyuan Restaurant 图片中,"gongbao chicken 1 ¥23"可知,Anna 需要支付 23 元买宫保鸡丁。

50.B 细节题。由 Xinleyuan Restaurant 图片中,"Order time: 11:30 am "可知,在上午 11:30 可以订餐。

(B)

When I was in primary school, I got to know a girl named Gina. She became my best friend very soon because she was kind and friendly.

Gina is as tall as me and always wears a smile on her face. When someone is in trouble(在困境中), she tries her best to give help.

One day, my father gave me a new pen as a birthday gift. I liked it very much. I took it to school and showed it to Gina. But later my pen was lost. I couldn't find it anywhere. I thought that Gina took it. I was angry(生气)with her and wouldn't speak a word to her. The next day, she gave me a new pen and told me she didn't take my pen. To my surprise, she didn't even **complain** about that. She still thought me as her best friend. And she often helped me with my math. Everything about her showed "love" to me.

Friends make life interesting and wonderful. If we don't have friends, we'll be cut off from .the world. Thank Gina for making my life better.

- () 51. Why did Gina become the writer's good friend?
 - A. Because they were of the same height.
 - B. Because she was kind and friendly.
 - C. Because she gave the writer a birthday gift.
- () 52. What does Gina do when people are in trouble?
 - A. She runs away.
- B. She asks others for help.
- C. She helps them.

-) 53. Why was the writer not happy one day?
 - A. Because she wasn't good at math.
 - B. Because she couldn't find her pen.
 - C. Because Gina didn't want to be her friend.
- () 54. What 's the meaning of the underlined word "complain"?

A.抱怨

B.原谅

C.感激

- () 55. What can we learn from the article?
 - A. We can't fight with friends.
 - B. Friends bring good luck to us.
 - C. Friends are important in our life.

解析:本文主要以作者和好友 Gina 之间的故事说明友谊的重要性。

- 51. B 细节理解题 本文第一段中"She became my best friend very soon because she was kind and friendly."可知答案为 B。
- 52. C 细节理解题 本文第二段中"When someone is in trouble, she tries her best to give help."可知答案为 C。
- 53. B 细节理解题 本文第三段中"I was angry with her and couldn't speak a word to her.",以及本段对整个故事的描述,可以看出作者因为丢了笔而不开心。可知答案为 B。
- 54. A 词义辨析题 本文第三段中"To my surprise",可知,后面感情基调是和前面相反的,"她没有抱怨"。可知答案为 A。
- 55. C 主旨大意题 综合全文内容来看,通过一个小故事,说明友情的重要性。可知答案为 C。



新东方太原培训学校吧 咨询电话: 0351-3782999

书面测试非选择题(共35分)

V. 补全对话(每小题1分,共5分)

从方框中选择适当的句子,完成对话, 使其意思完整、通顺,并把答案写在相应横线上。(有两个多余选项)
Tom: Hello, Tom speaking.
Mary: Hello, Tom. This is Mary. 56.
Tom: Pretty good, thanks. I'm on vacation in Hainan.
Mary: Sounds like you're having a good time. 57
Tom: I'm enjoying the bright sunshine on the beach.
Mary: Oh, how nice! Did you take photos?
Tom: 58 I'll show you the photos when I get back.
Mary: That's great!
Tom: By the way, I called Mike. But there was no answer. Could you take a message for him?
Mary: 59 What's it?
Tom: Just tell him to feed my dog on time every day.
Mary: OK, I will. 60
Tom: You, too. Thank you. See you.
Mary: See you.
A. How can I help you?
B. How is it going?
C. Sure, no problem.
D. I took a lot of photos.
E. Yes, I did.

- 56. B. 根据下文的 "Pretty good, thanks. I'm on vacation in Hainan."可知这空问的是询问情况的,故选
- 57. G. 由下文的" I'm enjoying the bright sunshine on the beach."可知这空问的是你正在干什么,故选 G。
- 58. E. 由上文的 "Did you take photos?", 可知这空要用 yes 或者 no 回答, 故选 E。
- 60. F. 由下文的"You, too."可知上文是表示祝愿的,故选 F。

VI.阅读理解(二)(共5题,每小题1分,满分5分)

阅读短文, 然后回答问题。

F. Have a good day!
G. What are you doing?

Cao Wenxuan, a Chinese children's book writer, won the Hans Christian Andersen 2016 award(国际安徒生奖) in Italy on Monday, April 4th.

Cao was born in 1954. He was lucky to study at Peking University(北京大学) and is now a teacher there. But in fact, this man came from a small village in Yancheng, Jiangsu Province. He lived there when he was young.

During his interview(采访)with Xinhua, Cao said, "I am a traditional Chinese. All of my stories are in China, but at the same time they are the stories of all the people around the world." Cao's books are interesting and helpful. Many people



新东方太原培训学校吧 咨询电话: 0351-3782999 from Britain France, Italy and Germany love Cao's books, Cao's stories tell us that life is not always full of sunshine, but

from Britain, France, Italy and Germany love Cao's books. Cao's stories tell us that life is not always full of sunshine, but wind and rain.

61. What is Cao Wenxuan's job?

62. Where does he work now?

63. Did he live in a big city when he was young?

64. Why do people love Cao's books?

65. What do his stories tell us?

解析:

文章大意:文章介绍了Cao wenxuan 的一些事。

- 61. He is a Chinese children's book writer.由第一段第一句话"Cao Wenxuan, a Chinese children's book writer "也可以得出答案。
- 62. At Peking University.由第二段第二句话"He was lucky to study at Peking University(北京大学) and is now a teacher there."也可以得出答案。
- 63. No, he didn't.由第二段第三句话"But in fact, this man came from a small village in Yancheng, Jiangsu Province. He lived there when he was young."也可以得出答案。
- 64. Because they are interesting and helpful. 由第三段第三句话"Cao's books are interesting and helpful."也可以得出答案。
- 65. They tell us that life is not always full of sunshine, but wind and rain.由最后一段最后一句"Cao's stories tell us that life is not always full of sunshine, but wind and rain."也可以得出答案。

VII. 词语运用(含 A、B 两题, 考生可任选一题作答)(共 10 小题, 每小题 1 分, 满分 10 分)

A. 从方框中选出适当的词或短语填空,使短文意思通顺、正确。每个词或短语只能用一次。

excellent ago with wish milking am studying me spent can special

Dear mom,		
Happy Mother's Day! On this66day, I just want to say I love you.		
Thirteen years 67, on August 6, 2003, you brought me into this world. Then you taught me to talk, walk		
and read. I 68 so many happy times with you — flying a kite on windy days together, riding horses on the		
grassland together,a cow in the countryside together You show 70 the colorful life and open all the		
doors for me. You're anmother to me. On each birthday I made athat you would be happy and		
healthy forever.		
Now I73 in middle school. I am not a little girl any more. I74help you do a lot of things. I am		
growing up happily75your love. Thank you, mum.		
Your dearest daughter		



新东方太原培训学校吧 咨询电话: 0351-3782999

解析:本文章是一张在母亲节感谢母爱的卡片。

- 66. special 作者想表达的是"在这个特殊的日子里",所以推断出填 special。
- 67. ago 根据语境可推断出此处是一个过去的时间,所以填 ago。
- 68. spent 根据后半句"…time with you"可推断出此处想表达的是"我和你度过了如此多美好的时光",所以填 spent。
- 69. milking 根据前面两句 "flying..., riding..."可以推断出此处应填动名词形式,并且 milk a cow 为短语"给奶牛挤奶",所以填 milking。
- 70. me 此处考察固定搭配 show sb. sth.所以填人称代词 me。
- 71. excellent 根据空前的"an"和空后的名词,可推断出此处是一个元音开头的形容词,所以填 excellent。
- 72. wish 此处考察短语 make a wish "许愿",所以填 wish。
- 73. am studying 根据句首的时间标志词 now 可推断出此句为现在进行时,所以填 am studying。
- 74. can 根据空后 help 为动词原形可推断出此处为情态动词,所以填 can。
- 75. with 根据句意可推断出此处为"我正伴随着你的爱快乐地成长",所以填 with。

B.从方框中选出适当的词,并用其适当的形式填空,使短文完整、通顺。每词只用一次。

- WAS IT I CHICALISTING TO A STATE OF THE ST		
work when he get easy sleep problem do like interest		
A man in NBA retired(退役) this year. In the eyes of many people, he is not just a basketball player, but also a symbol		
of spirit (精神象征)66name is Kobe Bryant. What can we learn from him?		
Practice hard for your goals. He67 up before 4am and then started topractice. Every day he only spent 4 to		
6 hours68 He still kept practicing basketball69he got injured (受伤).		
Believe yourself. He was in basketball from a young age. He is never afraid of and he always		
thinks he will win the game.		
Never stop working. These days he 72 in his office to help with basketball because he wants 73 more.		
He is trying to be a great person74Michael Jordan (迈克尔 乔丹).		
We can't make dreams come true75 Kobe's spirit teaches us to face difficulties in life. He says goodbye to		
basketball, but we will never forget him.		

解析:文章讲述了球星科比始终坚持自己篮球梦想的故事。

66. His 根据句意知道此处句意为"他的名字是…"。

67. got 他每天早上四点起床,起床为 get up,因为后面是 started to 所以用过去式。

68. sleeping 考察 spend time doing sth. 句意为每天睡四到六个小时。

69. when 句意为当他受伤时,他仍然坚持练习篮球。

70. interested 考察短语 be interested in, 他很小的时候就对篮球感兴趣。

71. problems 根据语意,他从来不害怕问题,总是相信自己能赢得比赛。

72. is working 根据句意,这些天他一直在办公室工作,所以用现在进行时。

73. to do 考察 want to do sth。

74. like 他尽力做想成为一个像迈克尔 乔丹一样的人,填介词 like。

75. easily 句意为我们不能很容易地实现梦想。

VIII. 书面表达

端午节是我国最重要的传统节日之一。你是怎样度过今年端午节的?请根据提示要点写一篇英语小短文。(不



新东方太原培训学校吧 咨询电话: 0351-3782999

少于 40 字)

提示要点: •Did you have a good time?

• What did you do ?	
I will never forget this year's Dragon Boat Festival.	App
a Fire	
7.27.	CP.
	OF T

I'll never forget this year's Dragon Boat Festival. We really had a wonderful time.

In the morning, my mother taught me how to make zongzi, and it's so interesting. Then we had a good time watching dragon boat race. After that, I heard the story of Qu Yuan from my grandfather. It's so moving. In the end, we ate the delicious zongzi.

